Hawthorns Medical Centre
Patient Participation Group
Thursday 12th July 2018
1.30 - 2.30pm
Notes from meeting held as above.

1.   Attendance: HG (Practice Manager), JF, SM, NT, NR.
2.  Minutes of previous meeting: These had been circulated.
3.CQC Visit: HG said that the appeal had been turned down. The main reason given was that the practice had not achieved sufficient replies from patient’s who had been sent The National Survey, by post. This had caused the practice to be marked down.

Members of the group felt very strongly that this was a totally unfair reason. The practice has no control over whom the forms are sent to; how many are requested and is entirely at a loss to encourage patients to fill them in. HG said that a poster had been put up offering help with filling it in, but few patients come forward to take advantage of this.

The majority of patients do not have English as their first language and the form itself is daunting. Not everyone has access to on-line facilities and the filling in of forms is not easy for people with low literacy skills.

NR decided that she would go and see the local MP and ask how aware the Government and NHS are about the difficulties of form filling and other issues related to areas of deprivation.
4. Flu-new approach: There are changes to the type of vaccine to be used for flu in the autumn. All over 65 will get the Adjuvented Trivalent from Oct. 15th and there will be a Quadrivalent one for any one at greater risk for over and under 65. Dates have been given for delivery. HG felt that Oct 15 was rather late for the main vaccine to be delivered.

HG told the group that there were many other opportunities to have the vaccine out in the community and it may affect the take up numbers.
5. National Measles Incident: The rise in the numbers of cases of measles, even amongst adults has been of concern nationally. If patients ring wanting to see the Doctor with what seem like measles symptoms they are asked not to attend the surgery. There records are checked to see if they have had the vaccine as children and then given advice over the phone. This is necessary to avoid spreading the disease.
6. Stop Smoking Adviser: After 3 clinics, tried both with invitation and open access only one person responded so these have been discontinued.
7. National Screening programme- breast and bowel: 246 people were invited to take up screening and 142 attended. Medical staff were disappointed that this is only 57.75%. However it needs only 3 more ladies to take up the offer to meet the national average. Staff have tried texting, personal phone calls and even in one instance offered a taxi when a patient said they could not get to the screening session – and even this was turned down. SM made the point that at the end of the day people must take personal responsibility. There is only so much the surgery staff can do!
8.Support Worker for Young carers:  When staff have been trained, on April 20th, there is to be a drop in session for young people who look after parents. All those on the register will be invited to drop-in so that any needs they have can be addressed.

The topic then arose of elderly care and it was suggested that instead of a PPG meeting on 15th Nov. we would try to arrange a session which could promote ways to help the elderly, either in caring for themselves or support for family. As many members of the PPG as possible would attend.

All members are to think about this and send HG their ideas with a view to getting some professional agencies to attend.
9. Multi -tasking partners: HG raised the issue of the practice being more and more encouraged to take on other health practitioners to release the doctor of some tasks. They could employ Advanced Nurse Practitioners, Pharmacists or a Physician Associate practitioner. There was a definite movement to employ multi-taskers. This is probably being driven by the fact that there are not enough GP’s available. The Practice is considering which of these appointments would be most helpful. However there is always resistance from patients to see anyone other than the Doctor and some education work will need to be done to persuade patients that other members of staff can care for them as effectively.
10: AOB: The Practice has been troubled again on two occasions by messages sent to patients that were false. The people who turned up were non-English speakers and completely puzzled as to what was going on. This is felt to be linked with the previous incidents over changes to the web site etc. (See 10 in February notes). HG is trying to resolve it but has insufficient evidence for the police to take action or for the IT people to consider it serious enough to take action over.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 2.40 pm.

Next Meeting is on Thursday July 12th 
